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Meetings:  Fourth Monday, Knights Hall, Emporia                                              Editor Bernie Collins, 343-2238

JIM SPENCE – GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES
Greetings Brother Knights! As you may have
noticed, I finish my notes with, "May God Bless the
Knights, their families, and those who dedicate their
lives to God". Those who dedicate their lives to
God are not only priests, nuns, or Catholic people.
This prayer includes our separated brothers and
sisters of other faiths, and those who live a God-
centered life, single or married. Remember that God
loves us all, and we should also. May God Bless the
Knights, their families, and those who dedicate their
lives to God.                                 — Vivat Jesus!!!

JIM SCHLEHUBER – DISTRICT DEPUTY
REPORT FOR DISTRICT 24                            
Remember FRATERNITY!  For a council to be
successful, and strong, you must support your grand
knight.  Don’t wait for someone else to volunteer to
help with different program activities.  Make an
effort to attend as many meetings as possible,
showing your grand knight support through
attendance and volunteerism.  Keep the “strong
right arm of the church” strong. Vivat Jesus

KENNY AND TERESA SCHULER
    NAMED FAMILY OF THE MONTH

Kenny and his oldest son are ushers, their daughter
is cross bearer.  Their youngest son attends Sacred
Heart School, and is selling tickets for the Taco
Supper.  Teresa is chef at Sacred Heart School. 

  DAN SCHELLER
NAMED KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
for his work on the Taskforce for the Sacred Heart
School questionnaire.  You’re a good man!

  PRAY FOR US
+ Olympians from all countries – for sportsmanship
+ Seminarians – that their faith is strong
+ Students – may they stay the course for truth
+ Sacred Heart School students – faith, hope, love
+ Parishioners – all hearts to God

DONATIONS
●4 man-hours – set-up for the Ice Cream Social
●3 man-hours – BINGO
●300 hot dogs Emporia State University’s welcome

OLPE – ALEXIS COUNCIL
● Second Tues., Sept. 9, Knights Hall, 7:30 pm

VALUES OF THE KNIGHT’S–DEGREE TEAM
Please consider helping The Knights of Columbus
Degree Team. Values of the world’s largest
Catholic lay organization, The Knights, are

conveyed during the ceremonies. Please show your
interest in helping inspire new Knights of Columbus
members.  Phone Marvin Tajchman, 342-9447.

FRATERNAL BENEFITS     
Report – An annuity rate of 4.75% on each
$10,000.00 or more, contract until September 30
Charlie Mahon, field agent, (785) 213-9773

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
●Sept. 7, 1:00-6:00, eat at 3:00, Peter Pan Park,
   grape arbor
●Sept.14, 1:00pm, Soccer Challenge, TRYSA Field
●Sept. 20, Fourth Degree Exemplification, Wichita
●Sept. 28, Seminarian Benefit Breakfast

BREAKFAST
This month’s breakfast is held to help support
seminarian’s in the Archdiocese of Kansas City in
Kansas.  Breakfast is free with an offering available
for those who wish to contribute to vocations.
PICNIC
For the Knights of Columbus Family Picnic please
bring, according to name:
  Last names that start with A-H side dishes
  Last names that start with I-P salads
  Last names that start with Q-Z desserts

             THE FOURTH DEGREE
JUAN PADILLA ASSEMBLY, NUMBER 3067
●Meeting:  Sept. 18, 6:30, Burlington, with food, at
the parish hall   Plan now on attending. Rick and
Vince are driving –  phone them.
Vince Hammerl, 342-1208/Rick Moore, 342-3894

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION TICKETS
Religious education tickets are now on sale.
Chance to win $25,000.00/Price per ticket - $100.00

GENE OHLMAN – MORE ON GOLF
Charlie Mahon was on the team winning the top
prize, 1st in 1st flight. The team of Father Pete
O’Sullivan, Jim Kessler, Bob Burenheide, and Mike
O'Connor won top in the 2nd flight.  In the 2nd
flight, the team of Bruce Schmid, John Guion, Keith
Beatty and Mark McAnarney took 2nd.
A LITTLE HUMOR
OBSERVATION:  Two thousand years ago when
men pounded clubs on the ground, swore, stomped
their feet, and cursed, it was called witchcraft.  Now
this activity is called golf.

NEXT MEETING AND FIRST DEGREE
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 7:00 PM

     THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LEO COUNCIL NO. 727     
Grand Knight Jim Spence (620) 340-3069 


